Teacher Education Council

October 1, 2009
3:00 – 5:00pm

Fireplace Lounge, Corey Union
MINUTES
Members Present:  C. VanDerKarr, J. Bailey, J. Lykos, E. Gravani, K. Hempson, J. Stedd, B. Ponterio, M. Canfield, J. Governali, E. Jampole, L. Campbell, A. Pagano, R. Janke, P. Ducey, K. Beney,M. Lessig, V. Marty, K. Howarth, B. Mattingly, J. Cottone, D. Farnsworth, M. Barduhn

The meeting was called to order at 3:07pm by Marley Barduhn, Chair.  Marley asked that brief introductions be done as some new members were present.  As this was the first business meeting of the academic year Marley expressed her feelings on the importance of the Teacher Education Council and noted that there is much work to be done.
I.  Review and Approve Agenda:  Approved without modification
II.  Review and approve minutes, April 16, 2009:  Approved without modification.
III.  Old Business

A.  Pathways To Accreditation- Marley asked if there were any additional questions with regard to the three pathways to Unit accreditation.  Noting that there were none she reviewed the work done by the Institutional Orientation Work Group and pointed out that a number of recommendations had been submitted to the Provost for consideration.  Marley further noted that all presentations from the AACTE Conference were available for viewing on the AACTE website and advised members that the active link to download the presentations was further down on the page than when they were originally posted.  Dennis Farnsworth demonstrated the myRedDragon Groups function and instructed members that future agenda, meeting minutes, related documents, and TEC item discussions would be posted to and conducted on the myRedDragon Groups site.
1)  Institutional Orientation Synopsis-Available for Review on myRedDragon Group site
2)  Link to presentations from the Institutional Orientation Conference-http://www.aacte.org
B.  Professional Development School (PDS) update-Karen  Hempson/M. Barduhn:  Marley summarized our two PDS initiatives (Cortland and Regional) and asked K. Hempson to give the TEC an update.  Karen reviewed the 4 Cortland initiatives:  1.  Pairing of gen ed/spec ed teachers, 2.  Literacy (staff development for teachers), 3.  Math Partnership, and 4.  Secondary Math Initiative.  Karen directed members to the PDS Website for additional information. 

C.  TEC Bylaws Approved
1)  Membership:  Marley Barduhn reviewed the current efforts to identify the voting membership according to the new By-laws.  She indicated that our efforts in this regard were well underway and that we would be finalizing the voting membership roster in the very near future so that a ballot could be distributed on Reaccreditation Pathway for the current NCATE cycle.  As a result of a question from J. Governali, Marley also reviewed which departments were allocated an additional voting member based on undergrad/grad registered numbers by program/department.  Marley also reviewed the section in the By-laws that call for an advisory group (chosen from external stakeholders) to the TEC and asked the TEC members to recommend candidates for appointment.  Joe Governali asked if there is a call for nominees to the TEC Curriculum Committee.  Marley indicated that there has been no decision reached at this point.
IV.  New Business
A.  Report from the NCATE Steering Committee:  Marley identified the members of the NCATE Executive Steering Committee and explained that additional representation from the faculty will be augmented by appointment to the various Standard sub-committees.  Again, Marley asked for volunteers to serve on the Standard sub-committees and distributed a list of sub-committee chairs, Standard domains, and elements (benchmarks) for each of the 6 Institutional Standards.
1)  SPA Preparation-Marley reviewed the status of preparations to submit our Specialized Program Association Reports to the various SPA’s.  She further explained that we would be convening a SPA Writers’ Group on Monday, October 5, 2009 in order to facilitate the writing process, provide the most recent information regarding the reports and their submission.  
2) Standards 1 – 6 Sub-committees- Marley asked for volunteers to serve on the Standard sub-committees.  Members were asked to contact the sub-committee chair if interested in serving on a particular Unit Standard.

3)  Electronic Exhibits Room-Work group-Marley explained that the same individuals who attended the Institutional Orientation would continue to assist the Unit in identifying what format we would use to present our documentation/evidence for meeting each institutional standard electronically, as required by NCATE.  This group saw the most recent presentations on electronic exhibit formats and were asked to provide the NCATE Exec. Steering Committee with feedback.  There are currently four options:  HTML, OnBase, e-learning, and myRedDragon Groups.
4)  Website Update-Marley indicated that efforts are currently underway to develop a generic website that can be publically accessed for Teacher Education.  The effort is spearheaded by Gradin Avery.
B.  Discuss Unit-Wide Data Collection System-Efforts are currently underway to identify TaskStream coordinators so that initial training can be planned by Gail Wood and Amy Berg.  This will be a great tool in storing and retrieving our required data and correlates directly to the SPA/Institutional Standards.  There was a question related to what specific responsibilities would be associated with the TaskStream coordinator role.  Specifically, would one person in that role be responsible for all data .  Marley and Bruce Mattingly replied that no one person would be solely responsible for the data.  The general consensus is that the more we share this responsibility the better.  The TaskStream  coordinator role relates more to the training/implementation of the program than to any other area of responsibility. 
C.  Potential Ad Hoc Committees-

1)  Candidate professional dispositions-All indications are that we will be required in future accreditation documents and in our SPA reports to report on candidate dispositions that are observable and measureable.  Marley indicated that this subject came up at the most recent SUNY Deans meeting as well.  She asked the other SUNY Units to send us copies of their dispositions as examples.  She further indicated that we have a free training from the president and that perhaps we should use it to address this issue once our SPA Reports are submitted. 
2)  Conceptual Framework-We may need to take a look at this document after February 2010 to determine whether or not the document still reflects our philosophy or whether it needs to be updated.
3)  Teacher Education Unit Assessment-Our current Student Teaching Assessment may no longer be valuable as a unit evaluation tool.  Kathy Beney indicated that she has had feedback from our partner schools that some areas of the evaluation were not clear.  She has also asked for exemplars from other SUNY Units.

Other?-Marley asked for other items that we should take a look at.  Kathy Beney indicated that there is new information available on fingerprinting.  She will be added to the Nov. 5th Agenda.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:08pm.
Next meeting:  Thursday, November 5, 2009  3:00-5:00pm,  Hall of Fame Room, Park Center
